
Immanuel Lutheran Church and School 
Minutes of Voters Meeting 9/21/15 

 
 

Attendance:    110 stewards 
 
Meeting was called to order by Kris Schuldt 
 
Pastor Auringer led the opening prayer. 
 
Minutes of the last two votersô meetings on May 13, 2015 and June 21, 2015 were approved. 
 
The BOD would like to thank Dave Liefer, Mike Schumacher and Matt Peters for their service and 
dedication to the board. The new incoming board members were introduced.  They are Roger 
Huslage, Brandon Charter and John Wadell.  Please ask any of the BOD members any questions you 
may have regarding policy based governance.  The BOD did a retreat day in August.  We really 
focused on how to improve communication with the stewards.  We discussed the town hall meeting in 
January and asked for any comments or questions to be given to the board beforehand.  The BOD 
and the MLT are working hand in hand together towards Immanuelôs future. 
 
See attached reports for Pastor Liefer, Pastor Auringer and Keith Pelster 
 
Anna Brandt gave a Financial Update 
See attached reports.  As of September 13th we are behind $13,500.00 for general contributions for 
this fiscal year.  We also received an additional $17,000.00 that was not pledged but given towards 
the Immeasurably More campaign.  A motion was made to accept Annaôs treasurerôs report.  It was 
approved.  Anna will be sending out letters in October to give people an update on where they are at 
in their pledge. 
 
 
Pastor Auringer discussed the results of the survey that was done.  He then went over his strategic 
plan.  His desire for our ministry is for people to grow in their faith and strengthen their relationship 
with the Lord.  We should want to grow.  A discussion was had on hiring a third pastor. Hopes are for 
that pastor to be Kirk Neugebauer.  A motion was made to proceed with discussions on pursuing a 
third pastor.  It was seconded and all approved.  A motion was made to proceed with the concept of 
adding an addition to the property.  It was seconded and all approved. 
**A correction to Pastorôs report ï the $83,000 from the 2015 Uplifting Reserve Funds he listed as a 
possible resource for covering the cost of the building addition can only be used for mortgage 
payments and therefore is not an option. 
 
Pastor Liefer gave an update.  He has 55 kids signed up for confirmation and 32 of those will be 
confirmed this year.  There is $19,000 in the bank for the National Youth Gathering as of right now 
and he was asked to be a bible study leader there!  Immanuel will once again be hosting the Global 
Leadership Summit in August 2016.  Immanuel gains foot traffic from the Summit and it truly feeds 
your spirit when you attend.   
 
Allison Dolak gave her update on the school.  At the mid-quarter enrollment for K-8 is at 272 with a 
total of 461 from preschool ï 8th grade.  People are already inquiring about the next school year!  ILS 
is in the top 10% in enrollment in the Nation in Lutheran Schools!! 
 



A ballot was handed out to determine how Immanuel  should use the $13,703.76 from the January ï 
June 2015 LCEF Rebate.  It was voted to send the proceeds to LCEF for debt reduction (principle 
payment). 
 
Rod Kumm spoke about the BOD Chairman position.  He thinks the Chairman should be elected by 
the people and serve a three year term.  This would be a separate person and the election would be 
much like that of the Treasurer.  By a show of hands it was determined that the BOD should pick their 
own Executive Committee within the board as they have been doing.  A motion was made to research 
making a Constitutional change for the Chairman term. 
 
Pastor Auringer closed with a prayer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 


